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Hellos and Good-byes 

At last month’s Adjourned Congregational Meeting, I said 2022 was a 
year of hellos and good-byes.  It is also true for March 2023! On     
Sunday, March 19, we will be saying good-bye to Christina Chambers 
and her family as they move to Arlington, Virginia where Steve will be 

beginning a new chapter of his career with the government.  While an exciting time for the Chambers’, 
they will be greatly missed. Like all of the First Pres family, I am very grateful for Christina’s partnership 
in ministry these past 15 years. Christina has served much more than a Parish Associate. What began 
with  periodic grief classes, occasional preaching, and helping with the Outriggers morphed this past 
year into serving as a full-blown associate pastor focusing on homebound calling, working with our   
Deacons and worship leadership as well as so many other things. Thank you Christina!   

 

With the good-byes, comes a big hello to Niki Rodas!  Niki was one of the two Presbytery Apprentice 
Pastors last year. Niki served First Pres Burbank, as Stephen Robertson did with us.  Niki is a Fuller      
Seminary graduate, and under care for ordination with our Presbytery.  The plan is to have Niki begin her 
ministry with us in a non-ordained position as we move to a formal call to her to become a Designated 
Associate Pastor. Niki’s ministry will focus on congregational care, as well as staffing a few of our         
different ministry areas.   Niki and her husband Al have twin teenage sons, Peter and Caleb.              
Welcome, Niki!  

 

As you have no doubt heard, on Sunday afternoons during Lent, we are hosting the opportunity to watch 
the film series, The Chosen.  The Chosen is a remarkably accurate, deeply moving portrayal of Jesus 
and the disciples.  You have read the Gospels, now you have the chance to see and enter into what it 
was like to see Jesus in action.  I have never seen a depiction of the Gospels that has touched me more.   
I encourage everyone to join us for an hour and a half on Sunday afternoons, begin at 4:00, in Hampton 
Lounge. You won’t be disappointed!  

 

I am pleased to say that every week I see at least one more person returning to in-person worship on 
Sunday mornings. As one person, who was a faithful on-line worshipper, said to me, “I didn’t know how 
much I was missing not being in the sanctuary for worship on Sundays!”  If you are able, it is time to   
rejoin your friends and community in worship!  We are open Sundays!  

 

See you in Church, 

Jim 



March 5 
“God Is Like..” 

Pastor Jim Sillerud 
On Luke 15:1-24 

 
March 12 

“How to Pray” 
Pastor Jim Sillerud 

On Luke 11:1-4 
 

March 19 
“Mary and Martha” 

Rev. Christina Chambers 
On Luke 10:38-42 

 
March 26 

“One Heck of a Brick!” 
Pastor Jim Sillerud 
On Luke 16:19-31 

Sermons 
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The Chosen 

The Spire 

EACH SUNDAY IN MARCH FROM 4:00-5:30 PM 
HAMPTON LOUNGE – RSVP 818.360.1831 

 
It was once said, “There are five gospels… Matthew, Mark, Luke, John and 

YOU. Most will never read the first four.”  That leaves YOU!!  One of the 
effective ways you can respond to Jesus’ calling and be His disciple, is to 
invite your friends and neighbors to see The Chosen film series with you.   

One episode will be shown each week in March followed with a short Q & A 
time facilitated by Dr. Gary Ventimiglia.  This is a free intergenerational event 

for middle-school age on up.  It is an extraordinary film series masterfully 
directed by Dallas Jenkins. Don’t miss this opportunity to fellowship together 

as a Christian community.  Childcare is available upon request.   

COME SEE 

From Rev. Christina Chambers 
Dear First Pres Family, 
 

I don't want to write this letter.  I'm not totally sure about this move.  However, I trust that God is sure. God 
is calling our family to the Washington, D.C. area for my husband's new job, and God is preparing a place 
for us there. The adjustment will be a huge adventure!  And, I'm looking forward to the cherry blossoms, the 
fall leaves, and the creek that runs through our neighborhood in Virginia. 
 

Still, I am incredibly sad to leave you, my church family.  We have no biological family in California... so 
YOU became our family.  You are the family that welcomed me and my husband Steve as newlyweds. You 
are the family that affirmed my call as a chaplain at Holy Cross, and as a parish associate here. You are 
the family that supported us as we brought our sons home from the hospital.  And you are the family that 
has helped us raise our sons in the love and knowledge of Jesus.  The words "thank you" don't seem 
adequate.  But, thank you.  Thank you for encouraging us and guiding us in so many ways. Thank you for 
being the body of Christ to us. 
 

Our last day at FPCGH will be Sunday, March 19.  So please come and give me a hug that morning!  As 
we make the long drive across the country, I will continue to hold you in my prayers, lifting you up before 
God.  I am praying for God to grant you courage in the face of change and boldness, to love all kinds of 
people.  For when everyone has a seat at the table, only then can we start to appreciate the riches and the 
beauty of our God.  To God be the glory! 
 

Gratefully, 
Christina 
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New Partners In Ministry 
 Caroline Camarzarian   

enjoys hiking and is 
looking forward to 
meeting new people at 
First Pres and getting 
involved. 

 Sandy Chadwick has been 
attending First Pres for 
many years. She is a 
nurse, and she likes 
sewing and crafting. 

 Shasta Elgin enjoys 
helping people and staying 
active. She has been 
working regularly serving 
meals to the homeless 
with Community Concerns. 

 Jennifer Santiagos 
attended First Pres as a 
child. She is a Spanish 
interpreter, and she is 
helping start a Hispanic 
Ministry at First Pres. She 
is musical and plays the 
flute. 

 Joyce Schmidt is a retired 
principal. She attends the 
Senior Singles group and has 
recently joined the choir. She 
enjoys reading, music, family 
and especially her 
grandchildren. 

(Not Pictured) 
 

Janake (Jason) Wijesuriya 
works in Clinical Research. 
He and his son have been 
attending First Pres for many 
years. In his free time, he 
enjoys being in the out-of-
doors running and hiking. 

 Kitty Willoughby has been 
attending First Pres for a few 
years. She has been enjoying 
being part of the Senior 
Singles group. She likes 
skating and horseback riding 
and loves this church. 

  



Families! Please help us keep the play yard tidy.   
We are so happy it is a little warmer and we can play outside! If your children take bikes or toys out of 

the play bins on the playground, please make sure that they put them away. It helps us to tidy things up 
before school on Monday mornings! Thank you so much!  

 
Sunday School Teachers Needed! 2 for Preschool and 2 for Elementary.   

We prepare the lesson for you; you read the lesson ahead of time, and all activities are ready to go!  We 
accommodate days off, hobbies, and other programs you are involved with at church.  Our Sunday 

school teachers teach on a 4–5-week teaching schedule and teach both hours. If you would like to share 
your time and talents with us, please contact Juliana Price in the Sunday school office at 

ChildrensMinistry@fpcgh.org . 
 
 
 

Easter Eggs-perience April 1st  10am-12pm 
Cost: Free 

Come to our Easter Eggs-perience and get messy. You and your child will travel through the celebration 
of Easter at 5 stations: Photo Booth, Clay Art, Science Experiment, Engineering, and an Edible Craft. 

This event is open to the whole community! Please feel free to invite your neighbors and friends.  
Please register online at fpcgh.org/childrens 

Easter Eggs-perience donations being accepted. Please donate Plastic Easter Eggs and Easter 
individually wrapped candy to our event on April 1st. 

Adult, middle & high school volunteers needed. Please contact Juliana Price at 
childrensministry@fpcgh.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Save the Date for VBS Food Truck Party  
June 12-16 9:00 am-12:00 pm $50 per child, scholarships are available. 

Get summer started off right with a week-long Food Truck Party. At the center of the Party is a special 
food truck called "On the Roll". Here, kids learn about the "Daily Specials", which are lines from the    

well-loved prayer that teaches us to turn to God to meet our needs - "Give us this day our daily bread". 
from Mathew 6:11.  

 
Adult leaders and high school volunteers needed! Community Hours for High School Credit 

Accepted.  We prepare the lesson for you; you read the lesson ahead of time 
and all activities are ready to go! 

Children’s Ministry 
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Senior Singles 

Women’s Tea 
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Saturday, March 11 from 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm. Tickets will be $15 per person. 

Helen Magana is speaking on “What hat is God asking you to wear?” 

If you would like to host a table, please contact Bonnie at bonzbug@gmail.com. 

Wear a fascinator or tea hat to the Women’s Tea to get tickets for our chance drawing. 

The Honorary Life Women’s Award Nominations are now open! You can grab a form from the church 

office or fill one out online at fpcgh.org/womens 

March 1- 10:00 am- Coffee on the church patio- Bring your chair and beverage- Wear green. 
We will play "Are You Smarter Than a Second Grader?" 

 
March 15- 4:30 pm- Happy Hour in Fellowship Hall- Bring your chair and beverage- Wear green. 

We will share pictures and souvenirs from our travels. 
 

March 26- 12:15 pm- Bunch of Lunch Buffet at Shakey's Pizza Parlor on the corner of Devonshire 
and Reseda. Try to carpool as parking is limited. 

 
Call Linda Beaumaster for more information. 818.363.0474.  

March BaconDay is Saturday, March 18th followed by "Work-Time Around Campus". 

Breakfast starts at 8:00 am and work at about 10:00 am. 

Men’s Breakfast 

Save the date! April 27 at 12:00 pm! 

MFS Luncheon 



Youth Group 
Middle School Ministry- S.U.R.G.E 

(Serving Under a Radical God 
Everyday) 

and High School Ministry- J.I.V.E 
(Jesus Is Victorious Eternally) 
will meet together on Sunday 

nights from 4:00-7:00 pm. 

 
Contact Tara and Scott Landon 
at youthministry@fpcgh.org for 

more information. 
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Spend your summer at GPS. 
 
Campers from Preschool to 8th grade will enjoy fun-filled days, discover new 
friends and make memories that will last a lifetime.  
 

Preschool Summer Camp - June 20 - August 11 
 
GPS Preschool Camp is open to students 2.5 - 5 years old. Join us for one week or all 8 weeks, 3 or 5 
days a week, various pick-up times available.  Activities centered around a weekly theme, water-play 
Wednesdays, art, music and so much more. Students must be potty trained to attend camp. 
  
Granada Preparatory Summer Academy - June 20 - July 21 
 
GPSA is open to students from all schools going into Kindergarten through 8th 
grade.  Our 5-week summer program includes a STEM Focus and Enrichment 
classes like Chess, Pre-Robotics, Movie Making and Science. Kindergarten 
and First grade campers will join our Rollie Pollie class. Afternoon Fun Clubs 
features Sports, Social Clubs and Drama.  
  
Registration for both camps is available at GPSschool.org/summer-camp or 
using the QR code. 

Granada Preparatory School 

Mention us at checkout or enter code ‘352047’ to an online order 

mailto:youthministry@fpcgh.org
http://GPSschool.org/summer-camp
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MOPS (Mothers of Preschoolers) 
 

To the beautiful mamas of little ones (ages 0-5): Come join Mothers of Preschoolers (a.k.a. MOPS)!   
Together, we make magic happen!  

We laugh, we cry, we share, and we support and encourage one another.  
We have a delicious brunch together in a warm, friendly atmosphere every other Tuesday, here on our 

First Pres campus, plus playdates with our children on other days.  
We can't wait to meet you and create memories together.  

Childcare is provided with advanced notice.  
 

3/7, 3/21, 4/4, 4/18, 5/2, 5/16, 5/30  
from 9:00 am to 11:00 am, in Hampton Lounge. 

For more info and to reserve a spot for your child in our childcare program, 
please email Marietta at triplebronze@yahoo.com, or call/text at 213.219.8081. 

 
Our new MOPS semester is off to a great start, thanks to our amazing team of childcare staff and mentor 

moms who are dedicating their time to help moms and their families through our program.  We have 
many presenters who will be providing helpful information on topics like homeschooling, child 

development, school readiness, and teaching religion to children at home. Our moms have formed 
strong bonds with one another, and with the mentor moms. Our meetings are always informational and 

fun. We are looking forward to a beautiful semester together. Over the next few weeks, we will be 
working on reaching more moms in our area.  

We are grateful to our church community for all their support.       
 

Do you like caring for young children? Can you spare a few hours a month? We are looking for both paid 
staff and volunteers to help with our MOPS childcare. We need help every other Tuesday, 8:30 am to 

11:30 am (see above dates). If you think you may be able to help, 
please contact Katie Morain at katie@fpcgh.org.   

Family Ministry 
Sees Candy Fundraiser 

Order your See’s Candy on the patio until the end of March and final pick up April 2nd. 
 

All Church Retreat 
Save the date! May 27-29 at Forest Home. 

mailto:triplebronze@yahoo.com


Bible Studies 
First Pres has so many wonderful opportunities to study God’s Word and build lasting friendships. 

Below are the various studies offered.   
If you are not in a group and would like to join, please contact one of the leaders to sign up.  

Sundays (Co-ed): 

At 10:30 to 11:30 am– Discusses the Sunday sermon -Leader Cindi Treloar- cindi6906@gmail.com 
 

At 10:30 to 11:45 am- The Epic of Eden -Understanding the Old Testament by Sandra Richter - 1st and 3rd 
 Sundays of each month in Hampton Lounge– Leader Sue O’Connor–  taffie1@verizon.net   
 

After the 9:00 am service– Are you looking for an opportunity to study and expand your knowledge of scripture as 
 well as enjoying the Fellowship in a small group. We are a co-ed group looking for people to join us on 
 Sundays at 10:30am after the 9am service. If you are interested in joining, or need more information, 
 please contact Erik Brannon at 310.806.0284. 
Mondays 

Men’s 7:00 pm in the church library– We will be studying various videos from Study Gateway. The first will be 

 "How Not to Read the Bible". – Leader Rick Spence– rjspence1@msn.com 

Wednesdays (Co-ed) 

6:00 pm– Join Max Lucado on an inspirational journey through the hills, the dust, and the homes of the Holy 
Land! Discover, with new eyes, God’s heart for his people and his deep love for you. In this video 
Bible study, you and your small group are invited to come with Max through Capernaum, Galilee, 
Bethany, Jerusalem, and more. As Max weaves together insights from his own travels to Israel with 
teaching from his bestselling books, he will guide you to walk where Jesus walked and ponder 
the promises he made. God has more in store for you than you can imagine! This video Bible study 
will provide you an encounter with the life-altering Holy One as you follow in the footsteps of the 
Savior through the Holy Land. Please join us on Wednesdays at 6:00 pm in Hampton Lounge! If you 

  have any questions, please contact Carol Morain at cmorain@fpcgh.org. 

Thursdays 

For Men: 7:00 am- A Bible Study with Pastor Jim– jim@fpcgh.org 
 

For Women: 9:00 am– Meets in the church library–We will start studying Daniel by Beth Moore for 12 weeks 
 beginning March 2. -Leader Michelle Brekke- brekkefamily@me.com 
 

For Men: 7:00 pm- “Barking to the Choir” by Greg Boyle. Every other Thursday in the church library. 

 - Leader Dave Peterman– dmp88@earthlink.net 
 

For Women: Day Circle- 9:30 am on the third Thursday of the month in North Lounge. Day Circle, we will resume 
 meetings this month on the 3rd Thursday. This will be the study of the final chapter of our study of the 10 
 Commandments. We are beginning a new study from the Daily Guideposts Book, "Walking in Grace.”  This 
 book gives daily scriptural readings and an accompanying personal story about each scripture. We haven't 
 decided yet if we will do a week's worth of these readings, or more. ....or less! We're all looking forward 
 to it.   – Leader Dee Di Stefano–  cjddrd@gmail.com 
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Community Concerns 
Soup’r Bowl Weekend CSUN Pantry Food Drive Success 

Thanks to the amazing contributions of our congregation, Granada Preparatory School, and the local      
community, we celebrate a very successful food drive for the CSUN Food Pantry held on February 11-12. 

We delivered 1,506 pounds of food and personal items, and $1,075 in cash and checks to support the      
food-insecure CSUN students. Community Concerns appreciates all those who donated, all those who 

helped tote and sort, and all those who provided trucks and muscle power. It’s a community effort, and we 
couldn’t have done it without you. Thank you very much!  If you’re interested in becoming involved with   

Community Concerns or just want more information, contact Sharon Rose, Ruling Elder, 
Community Concerns, at srose48419@aol.com. 

 

Handy Handouts 

You can purchase Handy Handouts on March 12 on the patio between services. The gallon-sized Ziplock 
bag includes a healthy non-perishable meal, personal hygiene items, and brochures on homeless services. A 
hand-crafted beanie is included to provide warmth on cold nights. The bags provide a great way to assist the 

homeless person you encounter in your daily travels.  The bags sell for $3 each or 2 for $5.    
 

With fewer people traveling recently, and more hotels moving to providing bulk shampoo and conditioner, we 
are running low on personal hygiene supplies. We are always in need of the following for the 

Handy Handout bags:  
 

Hotel or travel-sized soap, shampoo, conditioner, lotion  
Dental hygiene items – toothbrushes, toothpaste, dental floss, mouthwash 
Individually wrapped utensils with a napkin from a restaurant take-out meal 

Small packets of craisins or raisins  
 

We are grateful to the First Pres Knifty Knitters and others who are making beanies for the bags. They’re 
beautiful and very much appreciated!  Keep ‘em coming.  

Please bring all donations to the Church Office labeled “Handy Handouts.” For further information, please 
contact Janis Brown, jbrown@usc.edu. 

 

Volunteers Needed: Bakers, Strong Arms, etc. 
Community Concerns Ministry often sponsors activities that require many helping hands.  

Here are just a few of our volunteer opportunities: 
• Bakers to make 3 dozen cookies or cupcakes for the first Thursday of each month for adults in the    

 San Fernando Valley Rescue Mission family and men’s transitional communities. 
• Cooking help under chef Michele Morse’s direction on the first Thursday of the month from 3:30 pm to 

6:30 pm at the San Fernando Valley Rescue Mission and the third Wednesday of the month from 12:00 
noon to 3:00 pm at the church. 

If you’re willing to help on an occasional basis, please contact Sharon Rose, Ruling Elder, Community 
Concerns, srose48419@aol.com, to be added to our list of volunteers.  If you’re interested in helping to plan 
activities and events, we’d love to have you join us at our meetings at 6:30 pm on the second Tuesday of the 

month. (We’ve been meeting by Zoom.) 

mailto:srose48419@aol.com
mailto:jbrown@usc.edu
mailto:srose48419@aol.com
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Mission Ministry 
2023 Mission Trip 

Anyone interested in going to Belize in June is invited to meet with me. We leave for Belize 
on Saturday, June 17th. Make your plans to go now. 

Contact Rick Spence at rjspence1@msn.com for more information. 

 
Mission Focus:  

Each month we highlight a ministry that First Pres supports. 
This month we are focusing on the Medical Benevolence Foundation. 

 
A New Approach to Medical Mission 

The first responders to many remote villages after the 7.2 magnitude earthquake struck Haiti in 2021, 
were team members from MBF’s partners in Haiti: Hospital Ste-Croix Mission Hospital and FSIL 

Mission Nursing School. These teams were on their way, loaded with supplies and crossing high waters, 
long before international aid could arrive. Offering immediate care and aftercare at the hospital, even for 
those who could not pay, the teams made a tangible difference for thousands of people. This is a story 
of courage and hope and healing. It is also a story that showcases how the MBF approach to medical 

mission is paying dividends for the residents of developing countries. 
 

This approach centers on developing dependable, locally-owned sources of quality medical care by 
working with medical ministries of churches in lower-income countries. Why? First, because the medical 
care needs in countries like Kenya, Haiti, DR Congo, and Malawi are immediate and immense. In the 15 

seconds you will spend reading this paragraph, another 650 people there will die, mostly from 
preventable causes. Second, because existing church-owned ministries already deliver up to 60% of the 

medical care in their countries, but often have no clear course charted for how to continue to meet 
evolving medical needs, and do so sustainably. MBF currently partners with faith-based medical 

ministries in Africa, the Caribbean, and the Middle East, including nearly 100 hospitals, 
nursing schools and clinics.  
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Finance 
2023 Per Capita 

Every year our budget includes money to cover our congregation’s share of the administrative costs of being a 

part of the Presbyterian Church (USA). An individual congregant’s share is calculated on its total membership. 

This is called “Per Capita.” This year the per capita is $37.18 per member or $74.36 per couple. There is a blue 

Per Capita offering envelope located in your box of offering envelopes. The Per Capita assessment covers      

overhead cost of our Presbytery, Synod, and General Assembly. You can also make your Per Capita payment 

through our web page utilizing the Online Giving feature at www.fpcgh.org/donate or use the QR code.  

QR Code 
We have made online giving, per capita payments, and special-event payments 

even easier! Just scan the QR code with your smart phone. Once scanned, your 

browser will be directed to our online giving page.  

Stewardship 
It's not too late to pledge. Pledging honors Jesus. We are called to honor and obey our Lord above 

all, not to offer to God that which costs us nothing, or that which is cheap, or just our left-overs.  

ASK yourself how you want to honor God in the New Year. 

Scan our QR code to go 
to our pledging page 

2023 Flower Dedications 
 

A lovely calendar is now set up in the Narthex. If you would like to dedicate Sunday flowers for the 

 sanctuary, please add your name to the calendar on the date of your choice. The cost is $80.00. Two 

weeks prior to your chosen date, you will receive a letter from the flower committee as a reminder to ask for 

your dedication, and if you want to take your arrangement after church services or have a Deacon take 

them to a home-bound member. This is a lovely way to honor loved ones and close friends. Please contact 

the office if you have any questions. 
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Prayer Requests 
Hospital/Recovering: 
Audrey Clark- recovering from surgery. 
Ally Treptow– recovering from surgery. 
Owen Harris (GPS Student)- hospitalized. 
Bert Fairbanks– recovering from surgery. 
 
 

Ongoing Concerns: 
Marian Morrow, Norma Cooper, Jackie Lundgren,  

Jill Ralke, Maureen Boyer, Alice Yoder,  

Fred Schiess, Jim Cain, Haedyn Robles,  

Kenny Thomason, Kathy Palmer, Donna Furukawa 

Our Love and Sympathy: 
To the family and friends of Gerda Maxey who passed on Saturday, February 4, 2023.  

To Ed Perea, who’s daughter, Susan passed away. 

To the family and friends of Roberta Clermont, after her passing on February 16, 2023.  

PNC Update 
At the February 26th Congregational Meeting, Chuck Hampton provided an update on the progress of the 

Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC). Chuck indicated that the committee feels that God has already  
chosen the new pastor for us, and the PNC is working to discern God’s will.  We have received 44 

 Personal Information Forms (applications). We have reviewed each of them individually, and as a group, in 
order to decide which candidates we feel are worthy of interviewing.  We have interviewed them, checked 

references, and we have decided which candidates to refer to our Presbytery of San Fernando. The 
Presbytery conducts background checks and interviews the candidates regarding their statement of faith.  
Once our candidates have passed those steps, the Presbytery will arrange for the candidates to preach at 
neutral pulpits (outside First Pres Granada Hills). Although the PNC has viewed many virtual sermons, the 

neutral pulpit will provide an in-person experience. Unfortunately, churches are unwilling to give up their 
pulpits during the Lenten Season, so the process will be delayed until after Easter. The PNC will choose 

the final candidate who will preach at First Pres before a vote is taken by the congregation. The 
congregation will make the final decision about calling the new pastor. 

Continue to keep the PNC in your prayers. 



 

Sunday 
 

Monday 
 

Tuesday 
 

Wednesday 
 

Thursday 
 

Friday  
htt p://www.vectorbackground. net/green-floral-pattern-seamless-bac kground. html 

Saturday 
   1 

6:00 pm Co-Ed Bible Study  
2 
7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Gloribells 
7:00 pm Cathedral Choir 

3 4 
9:00 am HSMS 

Wellness 

5 
9:00 am Worship  
10:30 am Bible Studies 
11:00 am Worship  
4:00 pm The Chosen 

6 
4:00 pm Monthly Worship   

Ministry Meeting 
6:00 pm Cub Scouts 
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Bible Study  
 

7 
9:00 am MOPS 
5:30 pm Monthly Women’s  
              Ministry Meeting 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
7:00 pm Monthly Property            
              Meeting 
7:00 pm Monthly Fellowship  
              Meeting 

8 
11:00 am Monthly Membership 

Committee 
Meeting 

6:00 pm Co-Ed Bible Study  

9 
7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Gloribells 
6:30 pm Knifty Knitters 
7:00 pm Cathedral Choir 

10 11 
9:00 am HSMS 

Wellness 
2:00 pm Women’s 

Tea 
 

12  Daylight Savings 
9:00 am Worship  
10:30 am Bible Studies 
11:00 am Worship  
4:00 pm The Chosen 

13 
6:00 pm Cub Scouts 
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Bible Study  
 

14 
4:00 pm Monthly Adult 

Discipleship Meeting 
4:00 pm Monthly Personnel 

Meeting 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
7:30 pm Monthly Finance 

Meeting 

15 
6:00 pm Co-Ed Bible Study  
6:30 pm Deacons 
 
 
 

16 
7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
9:00 am Women’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Gloribells 
7:00 pm Cathedral Choir 
 
 
 
 

17 
 

18 
8:00 pm Men’s 

Breakfast 
9:00 am HSMS 

Wellness 
 

19  Rev. Christina’s last day 
9:00 am Worship  
10:30 am Bible Studies 
11:00 am Worship  
4:00 pm The Chosen 
 
 

20  
6:00 pm Cub Scouts 
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Bible Study  
 

21 
9:00 am MOPS 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
7:30 pm Session 
 
 

22 
6:00 pm Co-Ed Bible Study  

23 
7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
9:00 am Women’s Bible Study 
9:30 am Day Circle 
6:00 pm Gloribells 
7:00 pm Cathedral Choir 
 
 
 
 

24 
 

25 
9:00 am HSMS 

Wellness 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
9:00 am Worship 
10:30 am Bible Studies 
11:00 am Worship 
4:00 pm The Chosen 
 
 

27 
6:00 pm Cub Scouts  
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Bible Study 
  
 

28 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
 

29 
6:00 pm Co-Ed Bible Study  
 
 
 
 

30 
7:00 am Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Men’s Bible Study 
6:00 pm Gloribells 
7:00 pm Cathedral Choir 
 
 
 

27 
 

 

29   
9:00 am Worship  
10:30 am Bible Studies 
11:00 am Worship  
12:30 pm Inquirer's Class 
4:00 pm Weekly Youth 

Group 

30 
6:00 pm Cub Scouts  
6:00 pm Girl Scouts 
7:00 pm Men’s Bible Study  

31 
7:00 pm Boy Scouts 
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